F.No.24013/56/Misc/2016-CSR-lI
Government of India
Ministry of Home Affairs
(CS Division)
5" Floor, NDCC-II Building,
Jai Singh Road, New Delhi.
Dated: 5" December, 2016

8o

Chief Secretary/ Administrator
(All States Governments/UTs),

Subject: Advisory on deployment adequate Police Force for facilitating smooth passage of
National Highways users on Toll Collection at all the Toll Plazas-Regarding.

Sir/Madam,

User fee (Toll Collection) across all the National Highways has been resumed w.e.f
midnight of 02.12. 2016. To facilitate smooth passage of National Highways users, several
measure have been undertaken such as, fee collection through credit/debit cards through
point of sale system installed by the banks usage of fee paid instruments, e-wallet, electronic
toll collection and acceptance of old currency note of Rs. 500/- till the 15" December,2016
as a special case.

2 However, anticipating a scenario of likely shortage of currency notes which may result
in longer than normal traffic at the Toll Plaza booths, State Administrations are requested to
deploy adequate police forces and Duty Magistrates for facilitating smooth passage of NH
users.

3 It is requested to ensure the availability and deployment of adequate Officers and
Police Forces so that no potential law and order situation arises across the Toll Plazas.

Kindly ensure that this Advisory is circulated amongst all the concerned
Department/Organizations under your jurisdiction for strict compliance.

Yours faithfully,
(Dilip Kumar)
Joint Secretary to the Government of India

Tel: 23438100
Copy to

1) The Secretary, Ministry of Road Transport & Highways, Transport Bhawan, New
Delhi.

2) Home Secretary of all State Government/ UTs Administration.

3) The Director General of Police-All State Governments/UT Administration

4) Joint Secretary (UT), UT Division, MHA, North Block, New Delhi.

5) Joint Secretary(IS-1), IS-I Division, MHA, North Block, New Delhi.



